
UNIVERSITY COMMUNITY PLANNING GROUP 
Notice of Executive Committee Monthly Meeting 

University Towne Center – Forum Hall 
6:00 p.m. Tuesday, March 11, 2008 

AGENDA (FINAL) Times approximate 
 

6:00  1.  Call Meeting to Order – Chair 
2. Pledge of Allegiance followed by Moment of Silence 
3. Agenda:  Call for additions/deletions: Adoption 
4. Approval of Minutes:  January and February 2008 Minutes 
5. Announcements - Chair 
 15 minutes 

6:15 06.   Reports: 
  Councilman Scott Peters Office – Madeleine Baudoin 
  53rd District – Deanneka Goodwin, Community Representative 
 MCAS Miramar- Juan H. Lias 
    15 minutes 
 
6:30  07. Public Comment:  Non-Agenda Items – 3 minutes per speaker 
     10 minutes 

 
6:40 08.    UCPG – Executive Committee Statements (Elections) – Milt Phegley 
  Business 1 Venzel Hammershaimb 
  Business 2  Doug Williamson 
  Business 3  Sherry Jones 
  Resident 1  Peter Burch 
  Resident 2  Lorraine Stein 
  Resident 3  Marilyn Dupree 

       20 minutes (2 minutes Each Candidate) 
 
7:00 09.   Fire Station Locations Update – Assistant Fire Chief Javier Mainar 

Update on new Fire Station project at Nobel currently proposed to be added to the North  
University FBA.  Progress report from Fire on their analysis of other sites in both North and South 
UC: 1. Forming an agreement with UCSD to build a station on campus land to serve the university 
as well as its neighboring community, and 2. the two other possible locations in the South.  This 
includes Genesee and Governor by replacing one of the gas stations with a fire station, and the 
second is located at the western most end of Governor Drive (city-owned property). 
 

        10 minutes Informational 
   10 minutes Discussion 

 
7:20 10. North University City – Public Facilities Financing Plan and Facilities Benefit 

Assessment (FBA) – Report from Cheryl Robinson, Project Manager 
  Sub-Committee Report – George Lattimer, Chair / Sub-Committee Members 
  **(Note) Final meeting of the FBA sub-committee from 4:30 PM to 5:45 PM on Tuesday March 11, 2008 at 

Forum Hall in UTC, immediately preceding the March UCPG meeting.   
A Committee vote on the draft FY 2009 FBA was deferred at the February meeting to provide City staff with 
time to respond to the NAIOP letter of 2/7/08 and to obtain legal opinions on the certain issues as outlined in 
the minutes of the meeting 
 

        30 minutes Informational/ACTION 
   30 minutes Discussion 



 
 
8:20 11. UCSD Parking/Transportation Briefing – Brian d’Autremont 
        10 minutes Informational 
   10 minutes Discussion 
 
8:40 12. UCPG – Elections Results – Milt Phegley 

 
8:50 13. Old/New Business 
 
9:00 14. Adjourn 
 
 
April 2008 AGENDA – Tentative Schedule – UCPG Election of Executive Committee Officers; 

University City Village – Informational Presentation/CUP – Shaun Schmidt; UPCG 
Annual Report for 2007 – Chair; Scripps Memorial Hospital -Lynne Heidel; Executive 
Drive Expansion -Mark Davis; North University City Library – Cynthia Shutler, Librarian 

 
 
The Executive committee meets at 6:00 p.m. on the SECOND Tuesday of EACH month at Forum Hall, UTC Westfield Shopping 
Center, above the Wells Fargo Bank. 
The public is cordially invited, and will be given an opportunity to be heard on matters before the Executive Committee.  Time is 
also set aside to receive public comment relating to land use issues in the UC community, which are not on the agenda, not to 
exceed 3 minutes each. 
General membership application forms are available during the meeting and upon request from the UC Library on Governor 
Drive.  Membership is free, but must be renewed every 4 years.  Regular elections to the Executive Committee from the general 
membership are held annually in March. 
Copies of this agenda are posted on the community bulletin board at the University City Library, 4155 Governor Drive. 
For agenda information and/or scheduling, please call Chair Linda N. Colley 858-453-0435 or Email lcolley1@san.rr.com 
To request an agenda in alternative format, a sign language or oral interpreter, or Assistive Listening Devices (ALDs) for the 
meeting, please call the City of San Diego at 619-235-5200 at least five working days prior to the meeting. 

mailto:lcolley1@san.rr.com
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UNIVERSITY COMMUNITY PLANNING GROUP 
University Towne Center – Forum Hall 

Executive Committee Monthly Meeting - Tuesday, February 12, 2008 
Minutes (Final) 

 
Directors Present:  Linda Colley (Chair), Pat Wilson (Secretary), Milt Phegley 
(Membership Secretary), Charles Herzfeld, Nan Madden, Petr Krysl, Marilyn Dupree, Sherry 
Jones, Harry Walker, William Beck, Alice Tana, Lorraine Stein, Deryl Adderson, George 
Lattimer, and Juan Lias   
 
Directors Absent:  Tracie Hager and Linda Colley. 
 

1. Call Meeting to Order: – Milt Phegley (Membership Secretary), at 6:12 PM. 
2. Pledge of Allegiance followed by Moment of Silence.  Milt Phegley 
3. Agenda Approval:  Motion:  Motion to approve with corrections by Pat Wilson and 

seconded by Bill Beck.  Motion passed unanimously.  Vote:  13-0-0. 
4. Approval of January Minutes – Motion:  Motion to table January minutes by 

Lorraine Stein and seconded by Alice Tana.  Motion passed unanimously.   
Vote 13-0-0.   

5. Announcements – Milt Phegley (Membership Secretary) 
•  Brian Wilson, R1 member, now at 4 absences since April ’07 so declaring seat 

vacant and available for election in March.  Motion:  Motion to approve by Bill 
Beck and seconded by Nan Madden.  Passed unanimously.  Vote:  13-0-0. 

6. Reports 
City Council President’s Office – Madeleine Baudoin – No announcements. 
Charles Herzfeld:  Requesting repaving streets with potholes:  Regents.  Use web site.  
Secretary’s note:  Response back from Ms. Baudoin 2/13:  Not enough funding to repave 
all sections in one year.  Agreed to repave Genesee this year; Regents and Eastgate for 
FY09 and FY10 contingent on adequate funds and no higher priority location conflict.  
Will patch in interim. 
Congresswoman Susan Davis Office (53rd District) – Deanneka Goodwin 
• Supports economic stimulus package. 
• Water conservation priority in 2008. 
Dan Monroe – Planning Department 
•  City Attorney’s office recommending slight revisions to bylaws which will be 

distributed to UCPG for review. 
• New project PTS 145043:  Chestnut Drive off Executive Drive near Towne Center 

for new commercial building. 
• La Jolla Meadows project withdrawn. 
Juan H. Lias – MCAS Miramar 
•  DEIR available on website – huge document – with scoping meeting, February 19, 

3-5 p.m. at Sheraton Harbor Island.  No news on La Jolla Commons building 
heights. 

• VA paperwork is proceeding to start cemetery construction in spring 2008. 
Milt Phegley – UCSD – None. 
Milt Phegley – Membership Secretary – See #8 below 
Harry Walker – UCSD Shuttle/Parking Update 
•  Presentation at March meeting on UCSD transportation. 
•  Number of shuttles increase but no increase in housing in area. 
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• Routing modification would improve impact on local parking – Nobel and Via La 
Jolla. 

• Many students told they could park in shopping centers, but now 2-hour limit and 
security now clearing out spaces for businesses, also permit parking for businesses – 
some progress. 

• Mobile homes in area staying overnight on streets and generating trash – working 
with Police Department.  Limit overnight parking:  72 hours.  Numbers to call to 
report violations:  858-552-1700 and 619-531-2000. 

Rose Canyon Sewer Access Paths Sub-Committee – Petr Krysl 
•  Weather conditions restricted completion – need one more walk on 2/21/08 with 

report at next meeting. 
7. Public Comment:  Non-Agenda Items  
Sam Olstein, VP, Villas Association:  Many issues reported in prior UCPG meetings – 
meetings now with Tenant’s Association and management every 2 months including 
those pursuant to ADA requirements won by Association. 
8.  UCPG March Election Process – Milt Phegley 
• Deadline for general membership registration tonight. 
• Election on Tuesday, March 11 at 5 p.m. for 6 seats as follows: 

Candidate statements: 
B1 – Venzel Hammershaimb (Coldwell Banker Residential Brokerage):  Born in 
US but raised in Denmark.  Active in Meals on Wheels, Outreach Program, and 
School committee – 14 years; wants to give back to community. 
B2 – Doug Williamson (Allstate Insurance):  31st Year in insurance; 20 years in 
sales.  Has experience with people and negotiating settlements.  Understands that 
parking and transportation are important to community. 
B3 – Sherry Jones (Westfield UTC) – Incumbent:  On UCPG 3 years, represents 
Westfield, major business center owner; resident for 30 years.  Has unique 
opportunity to work with both residents and business.  Managed Horton Plaza and on 
that planning group too. 
R1 – Peter Burch:   From Great Britain, in UC 10 years.  Has worked in 
information systems and marketing.  Vested in community, preserve neighborhood, 
protect open spaces, minimum growth.  Good skills in listening, learning. 
R2 – Lorraine Stein (incumbent):  UC resident 10 years; 20 years in San Diego.  
On La Jolla Village Council.  Involved from journalism perspective. Active biker – 
sees ground level impact of traffic.  Businesses should bring benefits to area – 
win/win to continue to do so. 
R3 – Marilyn Dupree (incumbent):  Native San Diegan, former flight attendant.  
Concern of overbuilding and wants park area.  President of homeowner’s association 
and has passion to bring at least 3 fire stations to area.   

9.  North University City – Public Facilities Financing Plan and Facilities Benefit 
Assessment (FBA) – Reports from Cheryl Robinson, City Facilities Financing 
Project Manager and George Lattimer, Chair, FBA Sub-Committee 
•  Committee has met for 9 meetings to review and discuss major elements of the 

North University FBA.  
• Cheryl Robinson has researched questions raised at meetings and draft FY 2009 

FBA provided separately to members, is significantly more accurate document than 
prior FBA (2007).  Effort made to carefully define remaining trips. 

• Challenge:  fewer trips and higher fees to developers -- $30 million increase or 120% 
fee increase including one new fire station.  2009 -- $2,573commercial trip. 
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• Other issues involve a number of factors including portions of Regents Road 
(NUC12 and NUC 14) between Governor Drive and the south end of the proposed 
Bridge (NUC 18) that previously identified funds as ‘other, Transnet, or 
unidentified’.  When south UC was originally developed, the City paid for major 
infrastructure.  However, as part of August 2006 City Council action of Regents 
Road Bridge, City Council shifted funding source to FBA. 

• Addition of $5M Regents Road Bridge for ‘limited roadway changes’ including the 
SR-52 interchanges with Regents Road and Genesee Avenue were also added to 
NUC 18.  

• Questions concerning pending lawsuits regarding August 2006 City Council actions 
regarding Regents Road Bridge and 10/1/07 email from Wirsing and Ms. Knight. 

• Issues raised in 2/7/08 letter from San Diego Chapter of NAIOP as supplemented by 
comments from north UC land owners/developers at the meeting regarding higher 
permit fees. 

• As a result, action deferred to March 11 meeting in interests of understanding review 
process and Sub-Committee asked Ms. Robinson to request further legal review of 
above items. 

10.  The MarketPlace – Informational Presentation, David Cherashore, Owner, and 
from Longs:  George Ramstead, Steve Laub, Tom Adam, architect – proposing new 
Long’s Drug Store. 
• Agreement with Longs Drug Stores to open drug store in shopping center – no 

pharmacy here since 2002. 
• Located in SE corner between Henry’s and existing post office – attempting to 

relocate tenants to vacant areas in center.  Buildings to right of Henry’s will be 
removed and Long’s constructed there with in/out access at that corner. 

• Store of 15,412 sq. ft. will require amendment to increase allowable leasable area 
from 98,974 sq. ft. to 102,920 sq. ft., raise building height from 30’ to 38/42’ which 
compliments gable roof, and operate 24/7 rather than current PCD/PDP from 6 a.m. 
to 12 midnight. 

• Will keep trees, landscape improvements, and final parking numbers to be 
determined, but will move parking in back to front and will include drive through 
pharmacy to minimize parking requirements. 

UCPG Comments: 
Harry Walker:  Increase in traffic, no study, could be better access in and out. 
Bill Beck:  Losing 49 spaces in preliminary plan, concern over noise in back of building 
at night.  Response from G. Ramstead:  hours not yet determined, based on market need.  
Cardboard compacter is inside store.  Will set back, existing 6’ fence, deliveries 
restricted 8 to 5. 
Marilyn Dupree:  Concern over houses in back, noise and shielding light. 
Nan Madden:  Concern over size of parking spaces – now all full size spaces. Was 
feasibility study done for demographics, etc.?  Spa is 28-29’ high. 
Alice Tana:  Longs are ‘partners’ in community. 
Petr Krysl:  Questions on parking numbers, will there be PC hearing?  Chesashore said 
will be back to UCPG in April. 
Sherry Jones:  Community based merchandising.   
Pat Wilson:  What is target completion date?  Q4, 2009. 
George Lattimer:  Appears to reduce parking spaces by 40 – below City standard.  
UCPG is concerned with land use, not who tenant is. 
Milt Phegley:  Need pedestrian access from back for tenants. 
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Charles Herzfeld:  Pretty much covered everything above.  Commented on parking lot 
in/out as ‘dysfunctional’ at light; no left turn signal on Regents. 

 Public Comments: 
Peter Burch:  Would MarketPlace proceed with Long’s if PO can’t be relocated?  
Response:  Repeated that working with all tenants to relocate. 
Jesse Knighton:  Concern over straight parking spaces – encourages fender-benders. 
Deb Knight:  Concern over height.  Claimed no notice at PC for 24 Hour Fitness 
operation approval.  D. Chesashore stated not true.   

 
11.  Old/New Business:  None  
12.   Adjourn – 8:50 PM. 

 
Respectfully submitted by: 
Patricia A. Wilson 

  Patricia A. Wilson, Secretary 
University Community Planning Group 
Approved UCPG meeting – March 11, 2008 
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